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Executive Department – Lisa Peck, MPA, PCED, City Manager 
 

• Staff meetings 
• Building Commission 
• North Street Storm Sewer project-monthly meeting 
• Council Meetings  
• Continued working on and submitted BRIC grant application. 
• Budget meetings with finance director.  
• Budget meetings with department heads. 
• IRC code revision meeting with Building Inspector 
• IRC code revision meeting with Building Inspector and Acting City Engineer. 
• Review and propose revisions to various code amendment, ordinance changes, contracts, and other 

documents. 
• Building collapse progress site visits. 
• Meeting with prospect on the old Federal Building. 
• Collaborated with the building inspector's office on various zoning and code-related matters, zoning 

questions and issues. 
• Discussed various code and project related matters with the Acting City Engineer. 
• Responded to complaints, issues, and questions from various residents, businesses, and entities. 
• Consulted with City Attorney on various legal matters. 

 
Note: This report covers a wide range of activities carried out during the month and is not exhaustive. 
 

Below are grants obtained under my tenure.  It is important to keep in mind these funds have allowed the City 
to complete projects that otherwise would not have been possible but are not ongoing revenue streams. 
 

Grant Award Amount 
MO DNR North Street $5,010,000.00 
American Rescue Plan Act $3,194,919.12 
Governor's Cost Share Grant (Lakeside Drive) $835,000.00 
CDBG Grant (19-EM-04) $752,479.85 
MO State Block Grant - Airport Runway Lights $638,118.00 
Marion County CARES $531,652.00 
MOSWIN Radios $406,787.00 
Huckleberry Pond Grant - Land Water Conservation Fund $184,171.00 
Show Me Strong $153,900.00 
USDA Grant (Street Equipment) $115,500.00 
MoDOT Airport Business Plan $75,000.00 
USDA SCBA Grant $65,000.00 
DHSA Thermal Imaging Camera Grant $43,635.14 
MoDOT Aviation CARES Act $30,000.00 
Promote Missouri Grant $20,625.00 

Total $ 12,056,787.11 
 
Additionally, I was able to negotiate the rebuild of the downtown Pump Station, which estimates place at 
$650,000 if the City had been responsible for the cost, and the repair of the North Street failure from the foot 
of the levee to the eastern most alleyway at a $1,061,457.50 project cost.  Both were completed by the Corps 
of Engineers at NO COST to the city. In keeping with our responsibility to be good stewards of taxpayer funds, 
we will continue to actively seek out potentially available funding to offset costs when possible. 
 

  



 

City Clerk’s Office – Melissa Cogdal, City Clerk 
 

• The Clerks office opened candidate registration on Tuesday, February 27th. and will continue until 
Tuesday, March 26th, at 5:00 p.m. Election certification will be completed May 28th, for the election of 
Municipal Judge. 

• City Hall & the Clerk’s Office will be closed Friday, March 29, 2024, for Good Friday.  
• The City Clerk’s office finalized the redistricting of Wards, updating on mapping, and reporting to Ralls 

and Marion County. New voter cards and notifications were sent out from Marion County.  
• The upgrade to the City’s server and access points has begun and should be concluded in March.  
• FY 2025 Budget preparation began in the Clerk’s Office for Accounts, Records, & Payroll, Elections, 

Internal Service, Police & Fire Pension, Insurance, and Self Insurance.   
 

February City Employee Anniversaries 
• Tyler Brumbaugh – 4 Years      •    Clinton Conrad – 20 Years  •    Steven Stuenkel – 5 Years     
• Jeremy Campbell – 4 Years   •    Reggie Riedlinger – 29 Years •    Luke Wilt – 20 Years  

 
Central Services: Andrew Dorian, Director  
 
Street Department  

• Street crews began hauling water from the landfill leachate ponds. 
• Removed multiple hazardous right of way trees.  
• Finished work on Magnolia and Bird Intersection 
• Demolished a house at 212 S. 6th St. 
• Demolished and cleaned up a house at 213 S. Griffith 
• Staff worked on trash pick-up around the bin wall (Grand Avenue)  
• Filled various potholes around town. 
• Fixed various street signs around town.  
• Replaced a culvert on Westover. 
• Removed a sidewalk on Market Street 

 

Airport  
• Contractor has finished installing the new Security Camera System at the Airport 
• New carpet was installed in the conference room to replace the water damaged one from a burst pipe.  
• The new Fuelmaster System was installed at the Airport. 

 

Parks & Recreation Department  
• On-going weekly Armory events for February include, Sports Practices, Special Olympics Basketball 

Practice, Indoor Archery, Pickleball Leagues, Shooter’s Education 
• Hosted Girl Scout Cookie Distribution at the Clemens Training Facility 
• Hosted a Black History Month Celebration at the Armory  
• Hosted a Family Gathering and Birthday Parties at the Armory  
• Hosted the Annual CHART Teen Health Fair at the Armory   
• Crews started demo on the old 3rd base suites that were badly water damaged during the last flood.  
• Hosted Eagle Days at the Armory and Rotary Pavilion on the Riverfront  
• Hosted 50+ scientist from around the country for the annual Sodalis Bat Census  
• Conducted the annual Sodalis Land Management audit with the Iowa Natural Heritage Foundation  
• Finalized the wording proof for the Ronny Ferrel Aquatic Center Lettering at the pool. 
• Worked with staff and Chariton Valley to finalize a plan for wi-fi in Central Park  
• Crews are working on upgrades to the infield dirt at Bear Creek fields 1 & 2. 
• Crews are working on exterior dirt work at Bear Creek Sports Park  
• Hosted the end of year Shooter’s Education Banquet 
• Ramp Park opens for the season March 2nd. 



 

Administration  
• Continued work on North Street Stormwater Grant Documents 
• Worked with Parks Staff to finalize Seasonal Employee Wages for all our facilities for the year.  
• Finalized plans for the new Security Camera System at the airport.  
• Worked on software installation for the new Airport Fuelmaster System  
• Worked on Charter Change Bid Language with City Attorney  
• Worked with Emery Sapp & Sons on a cost estimate for the milling and paving of the parking lanes on 

3rd Street to coincide with MODOT’s overlay project.  
• Attended a meeting at General Mills on a variety of projects.  
• Working on a cost estimate for an analysis of the roof condition on a City owned warehouse. 
• Attended a Park Board Meeting  
• Attended 2 City Council Meetings  
• Finalized pre-liminary budgets and 5-year Capital Plans  
• Attended virtually a TAC Commission meeting.  
• Attended an Employee Benefit Trust Meeting 
• Finished bid award documents for new snowplow equipment for a new 1-ton Street Truck  
• Finished engineering documents for council approval for the Market Street Sidewalk TAP Project 
• Worked on various monthly and annual MS4 documents. 

 

 
Hannibal Police Department: Jacob Nacke, Chief of Police 
 

 
Notes  
In February we had one cadet graduate from the Law Enforcement Training Institute (LETI) in Columbia. The 
new officer has started the field training process with a senior officer. The police department went out for bids 
and selected a contractor for a new in-house video surveillance system. The current system was starting to 
have issues, and as of today they have already begun work on the replacement. The police department 
received a new Laser (LiDar) speed measuring device on a grant from MODOT through the Northeast Coalition 
for Highway Safety. The police department is still experiencing a staffing shortage and will be aggressively 
recruiting and testing applicants in the coming months.  

 

Hannibal Emergency Management: Jacob Nacke, Director  
 
Here is a summary of events which occurred during the month of February: 

• February 6th: A test of the outdoor warning sirens was completed. Several issues were noted, and a 
contractor is in town as of March 4th to complete further testing.  

• February 6th: First responders met regarding emergency management.  
• February 14th: We attended the floodplain management meeting in Palmyra. 



 

• February 20th: I attended a webinar regarding the spring flood outlook.  
• February 21st: I met with an organization regarding use of their facility during the Southside bridge 

replacement.  
• February 26th: Bids were opened for a video surveillance trailer for EMA. This is part of a grant which was 

awarded by the Department of Homeland Security.  
• We were notified of a grant award regarding the replacement of the outdoor warning siren at Center and 

5th. We will be going out for bid soon, and the new system will replace an aging siren. The new siren will 
have voice alerts which can be customized for specific instances like a levee failure etc. 

 
Hannibal Fire Department: Ryan Neisen, Fire Chief 

 
 

HFD Fire Academy 
In February, the major focus for our department has been the HFD Fire Academy. We are spending 3-4 days 
each week conducting this training with 9 of our firefighters. They have finished the classroom portion of the 
training in February and in March will begin the state testing. This includes a written test along with a practical 
skills portion. These certifications are the building blocks and prerequisites to almost any future training and 
certifications within the fire service. 
 
Hannibal Convention & Visitors Bureau: Trisha O’Cheltree, Director  

 

General Updates 
• Meta and Spotify ads are being updated for Spring ads. 
• Website: 14,000 new visitors (up 20.4%) and 236,000 total impressions in the last 28-day period. 
• Going to council later this month for approval of a bid for our budgeted vehicle. 
• Sent email to downtown businesses about our rack program. 
• Molly Brown repairs will be completed by the Street and Parks Departments this winter as time allows.  
• Molly Brown will have regular tours on Thursday’s and guided tours on Friday’s and Saturday’s this 

summer.  We did a practice guided tour with the board for feedback, so we are ready to go. 
• Started shooting international marketing videos. 
• Siding repair was completed. 
• The Internet switch has been completed.   
• Received Special Event & Marketing app for Chocolate Extravaganza 
• Exploring creating TikTok account 
• Completed reconciliation process with MDT so we are on track for the 50/50 grant.  Applications for FY 

2025 will open in April. 
• Waiting for information about a texting app that I feel we could utilize. 
 

Group and Convention Marketing 
• Several field trips are booked. 
• Airstream Club International booked for 100 people May 15th-19th. 
• Missouri Bluebird Society convention July 12th-14th 
• Calls for groups have increased which means we are getting closer to tourist season. ������ 
• We will attend the Missouri Sports Travel Exchange Convention from March 4th-6th in Springfield, MO. 

 
Upcoming Festivals/Big Events 
 

Please remember these can always be found at www.visithannibal.com!  
• March 2nd: Comedy on the River at Bluff City Theatre  
• March 8th – 10th: HHMC Chocolate Extravaganza 
• March 8th: Children Learn to make felt animal bookmarks at the Hannibal Arts Council\ 
• March 9th: Jazz Messengers Concert at the American Legion 

http://www.visithannibal.com/


 

Building Inspector: Mike McHargue       Permits can be completed at:  https://hannibalmo.viewpointcloud.com/ 

 

 

https://hannibalmo.viewpointcloud.com/


 

City Collector: Phyllis Nelson 
 
For the month of February, we received $2,359,101.65 in assorted revenues. Of that amount, $163,411.89 was 
for real estate and personal property taxes. To date, we have issued 190 dog licenses for 2024. We have also 
begun to work on the budget for the Fiscal Year 2025. 
 

  



 

 



 

 

  



 

Finance Department: Jessica Rosenkranz, Fiscal Management Assistant 
 
February 2024 Payables Reports 

 
   



 

February 2024 Self-Insurance payments 

 

February 2024 Payroll reports 

  

COUNCIL 



 

Expenditures February 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Revenues February 2024 

 


